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From the Principal

At RMS-CES, students are empowered to become innovators through engaging, authentic and
developmentally appropriate opportunities, access to a strong academic foundation, and a commitment

to lifelong learning.
We are a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics) School with a focus on

Environmental Studies.

Spring Dates
April 7th

Rockford Education
Foundation Catalog
Fundraiser Kick Off

April 15th & April 16
Reading MCA’s (Makeups

4/17-5/2)

th

April 18th
No School

April 22nd
Earth Day

April 22  & April 23rdnd

Math MCA’s (Makeups
4/24-5/2)

April 24th
RMS-CES SHOWCASE

April 4/29-May 2  nd

Science MCA’s (Makeups
by 5/9)

May 1st
Summer School

Registration Deadline

April 2025

Dear RMS-CES Families,

I hope each of you had a wonderful spring break and got a chance
to enjoy the extra time with loved ones and the unseasonably
warm weather we had. It is hard to imagine how quickly this year
has gone, and I want to share a few items below with you as we
transition to the fourth quarter.

Staying Engaged:  I am incredibly proud of our students’ hard
work and dedication. From the classroom to extracurriculars, our
Rockets continue to excel and grow. As we near the year’s end,
please encourage your child to stay engaged despite distractions
and make the most of every opportunity.

Safety Reminder:The safety and well-being of our students
remain our top priority. We are committed to a safe, nurturing
environment where every child thrives. Please remind your child
to follow school rules and protocols for a positive experience.
Also, remember our See Something, Say Something anonymous
reporting system

https://www.rockford883.org/resources/say-something
https://www.rockford883.org/resources/say-something


Lunchtime Volunteer Opportunity!  SEE NEXT SLIDE

5th Grade D.A.R.E. Program Begins: Our 5th graders are starting the D.A.R.E. Program, meeting weekly
until June 3rd, when they’ll celebrate D.A.R.E. Graduation at the high school. Led by Wright County Officer
Brandon Lamack, D.A.R.E. teaches students to make safe choices, resist peer pressure, and develop strong
decision-making skills. We’re excited for their journey!

MCA Testing Begins Soon: MCA testing is coming up! Reading tests will be on April 15-16, Math on April
22-23, and Science (for 5th & 8th grade) between April 29-May 2 in the student’s science class. This year,
students will test in their Boost class at the start of the day, followed by a two-hour late start schedule for
the rest of the day (for Reading and Math). Please ensure your child gets plenty of rest and arrives on
time, ready to do their best. We look forward to seeing their hard work and growth shine during testing!

Upcoming Events:   Spring promises to be an exciting time with many opportunities for students to
engage in a variety of events. I have included some highlights of coming events below for your awareness.

As we look ahead to the final months of the school year, we are excited about the opportunities and
achievements that await our students. Thank you for your continued support and partnership in making
Rockford Middle School a place where every child can reach their full potential.

Have a wonderful weekend!
Paul Warzecha, Principal
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Lunchtime Volunteer Opportunity! 

We’re looking for some consistent parent
volunteers to help out during lunch from 10:45 AM

to 12:45 PM each day in our lunchroom and/or
recess. If you’re available to lend a hand, we’d love

to have you! Please know that a background check
will be required to be a volunteer. 

Please email monica.palmer@rockford883.org to
inquire about this volunteer opportunity. 

Here is a quick review of the lunch/recess
supervision volunteer opportunity 

Parent Chaperone Expectations: Lunch & Recess
Supervision
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mailto:monica.palmer@rockford883.org
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1SOHB9BpipAo2uG8njEQhsmT2vQ4SRlqKynO03KDqeC4/edit?tab=t.0
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1SOHB9BpipAo2uG8njEQhsmT2vQ4SRlqKynO03KDqeC4/edit?tab=t.0
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SURVEY
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This will only take a few 
moments of your time! 

Please click HERE to fill out a few questions
regarding our Monthly Parent Newsletter! 

We appreciate your feedback! 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScEDfqPv-U5CHQFDZkzkbrCrsnRHG2_Oy730PjsR3ZMQ86Tkw/viewform?usp=header
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GO HERE to view more info on all the
exciting things happening with Rockford

Education Foundation!

https://www.rockfordfoundation.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/April-2025-Newsletter.pdf
https://www.rockfordfoundation.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/April-2025-Newsletter.pdf
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Outdoor Club: A New Partnership 

Between RMS-CES and Three Rivers Parks

The Outdoor Club is here to provide

students with an exciting after-school

activity. This new collaboration between

RMS-CES and Three Rivers Parks

highlighted hands-on sessions led by

experienced naturalists. 

 Bundled up tight and with their GPS in

hand, students ventured through the woods

of Baker Park Outdoor Learning Center to

find waypoints in the woods.

The club not only provides a break from
screens but also promotes an

appreciation for nature, teamwork, and
essential outdoor skills. It’s an

opportunity to learn, have fun, and make
new friends, all while exploring Baker

Outdoor Learning Center. The program is
divided into four sessions, each diving

into different aspects of the environment,
outdoor skills, and exploration:

snowshoeing, orienteering, archery, and
rock climbing. After the success of this
spring’s program, we hope to expand to

additional sessions next school year.
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Staff Spotlight

Favorite Things:

Favorite Things:

Sarah Gunderson
Art, Yearbook

This is my 9th year at RMS-CES. I teach 5th-8th grade
Visual Art and I am also the yearbook advisor. I

received my Bachelor of Science in Art Education from
The University of Wisconsin- Stout and I am licensed to
teach k-12. I also completed my Master's in Education

coursework from Hamline University. 

I have always loved art, even as a young child. I
remember creating, tinkering and drawing to fill my
free time. Nowadays, I enjoy my free time traveling

with my family, gardening, enjoying being on the lake
and of course still making art.

I have lived in the Rockford area for most of
my life and am a graduate of Rockford High

School. I joined the RMS-CES staff three years
ago. I teach 7th and 8th grade Agri-Science

and I also work in the media center

My family and I live on a small hobby farm
with our three ponies, a dog, and a cat. We

spend much of our freetime outdoors
biking, camping, gardening, and playing

many sports. I also love to read, cook, and
watch Wheel of Fortune!

Kaari Binsfeld
Media Center Paraprofessional

Agri-Science Teacher
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Seventh
graders on Ms.
Sarsland's class

have begun
the harvesting

process of
Grape-ology.
We can't wait
to see which

variables
work the best!

7th Grade Science
w/Ms. Sarsland
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5th Grade Baker Field Experience at

Baker Outdoor Learning Center
Fifth grade students enjoyed a wonderful,
learning experience at Baker Park recently!

Students learned about how to survive in the
wilderness and put their skills to the test with

creating a sheltar in the woods that would
occupy all of their group inside.
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5th Grade Baker Field Experience at

Baker Outdoor Learning Center

Fifth graders also learned about the maple syrup
process. They learned about the tools used and even

tried their hands at tapping a tree. Students taste
tested store bought syrup versus Baker Park's

authenic maple syrup.

Students also learned
how to make a fire and

see if they could get their
fire to boil water. 

It was a great day to
learn outdoors in the
woods, collaborate in
groups and enjoy each

other's company!
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8th Grade Language Arts 

w/Ms. Hendrickson

1st
Place
 Dani

Ward &
Divya
West

Last Friday, Language Arts 8
students cast their ballots for
their favorite Theme Collage,
which was part of their Final

Assessment for the novel,
“Home of the Brave”, by

Catherine Applegate. 
On 3/12/25, we all gathered in

the Media Center for the
Awards Ceremony and honored

the winners 

2nd Place
David

(Elton) Ray
& Landan

Lorenz

3rd Place
Gio Valdez
Del Angel &
Sully Moran
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8th grade Global Studies students completed their biggest project of

the year right before Spring Break. This project has student explore

global issues, where and why they are happening, and how they could be

solved. Project topics ranged from world hunger, clean water,

pollution, deforestation, endangered animals, healthcare, and much

more. 

8  Grade Social Stuides with Mrs. Millerth



RMS-CES| POINTS OF PRIDE

 The final piece of the project was coming up with an invention to

improve or solve the issue, without the constraints of money or

technology! This research project allows students to practice deep

research and citation work, organizing information, essay writing, and

creative problem solving. While it’s a lot of work, this is a favorite

project for many students as they enjoy creating and inventing!

8  Grade Social Stuides with Mrs. Millerth

continued....


